


















































































 
 

February 12, 2021 

 

Humboldt County Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Measure Z Expenditures  

c/o County Administrative Office 

825 Fifth Street, Suite 112  

Eureka, CA 95501-1153 
 

Dear Committee Members: 

I am writing on behalf of the Greater Eureka Chamber of Commerce to express our support of the Eureka 

Police Department’s 2020-21 Measure Z funding application for 2021-22.   

The homelessness crisis negatively impacts Humboldt County on every level, from families and individuals 

to businesses, tourism, and the regional economy.  EPD’s Community Safety Engagement Team 

(CSET)/Mobile Intervention Service Team (MIST) and Eureka’s UPLIFT program have proven to be 

effective means to address the problem.   

By engaging individuals in crisis, treating them with compassion, and executing “warm hand offs” into 

counseling, substance abuse programs, housing, and employment programs, CSET and UPLIFT are making 

a difference in our community.  Additionally, these programs are very collaborative, engaging local 

stakeholders and building buy-in.  We have found CSET to be very responsive to questions, concerns, and 

feedback from the Chamber and its membership.   

In addition to mitigating homelessness, these programs yield a number of other benefits: assisting our first 

responders by seeking out and stabilizing “frequent flier” individuals who are responsible for the highest 

emergency calls, improving our local workforce through employment programs, and making Eureka’s Old 

Town a more desirable destination for businesses, locals, and visitors.   These programs even contribute to 

the beauty of our area by conducting regular cleanups of our parks and trails.   

We are grateful that the CSET and UPLIFT programs have continued throughout the COVID-19 public 

health crisis.  By continuing to operate, and helping local organizations implement health protocols to keep 

everyone safe during the pandemic, CSET and UPLIFT doubtlessly helped prevent a health crisis even worse 

than the one we already face.   

As local residents and members of the business community, we ask you to grant the funds needed to ensure 

that CSET and UPLIFT can continue to do their important work.    

Best, 

 
Donna Wright 

President/CEO 

 
 

The Greater Eureka Chamber of Commerce, 612 G Street, Ste. 101, Eureka, CA 95501 707-442-3738 




